## MID-VALLEY GENEAL OGICAL SOC. 10 NOVEMBER 1990

- The meeting was opened by the president, Ed Stratton.
- The minutes were read and approved.
- The treasurer reported a balance of \$ 1510.04 as of 5 Nov. 1990.
- Betty Swan, librarian reported receipt of the following books:
  "Descendants of William Warren and Phoebe Elizabeth Herbert Starr"
  "The life of Gene Stratton Porter"
- Dan Froehlich, merchandising chairman, wants items for sale; he called for appreciation of Veterans.
- Sheila Madden distributed forms for book purchases for approval by members.
- Roland Crosiar indicated that he would meet with Danell Aukerman in the near future in order to take over the surname file.
- Damaris Reynolds asked for Xmas-tyre donations for the Thrift Shop, and mentioned that anyone could take items there using our No. 192, and that after 11:30 am on Thurdays was a good time. She reported that the Christian Church wants 9 10.00 per meeting for use of the kitchen.
- It was moved and seconded that the kitchen be rented for the December and June meetings. The motion was amended and seconded that the above motion read June only. This was passed.
- Becky Kiger reported gross receipts on cemetery book sales now amount to \$753.00, costs: \$716.86; and the 1910 Benton Co. census receipts are \$182.50; costs \$192.99.
- Jean Grube welcomed new member, Eleanor Kennedy and returning member, Dick Milligan; Mabelle Martsching introduced a visitor from Iowa.
- Jean Grube discussed the new library card catalog. Ed Stratton emphasized the need for proper usage.
- Dan Froehlich, nominating committee chairman, reported the slate of officers as listed in the Newsletter. It was moved and seconded that this slate be accepted by acclamation. Motion passed.
- Damaris Reynolds spoke on the Xmas auction, which will consist of white elephants (nice), handicrafts and eatables. As regards the Thrift Shop, Pat Coolican noted that "boutique" items sell better than clothes.
- Mrs. Crosiar thanked the group for support given them during Roland's recent surgery.
- Joy Read reported that Kinkos is having a 2-1/2 cent sale for a short time.
- Dick Milligan announced that a general "Valley" meeting would be held 2 February 1991 at the Albany Public Library at 1:00pm, and that the Linn County Clerk would speak on records. He also noted that
  - the Genealogical Council of Oregon has divided the State into districts and that we are in the "Calapooia" district; a coordinator is to be in charge of each district, reporting to the State office. The dues are being raised to \$10.00, and include all reports and membership in the Nat'l Genealogical Society. At the forthcoming convention in Portland, the OGC will have two booths, and for \$40.00 we can have space.
- The meeting was adjourned, followed by a talk by Mr. Tekulve from the LDS Family History Center. Respectively submitted,